

SACRAMENTO COUNTY JUVENILE JUSTICE COMMISSION

Dennis Dulay, Chair

SUMMARY OF MINUTES

February 17, 2021

PRESENT: Judge Jerilyn Borack, Commissioners: Jane Claar, Dennis Dulay, Kara Hunter, Gwendolyn Tucker-Jackson, Dr. Virginia Maufair, Frederick Mills, Rachel Rios, Michelle Morrow, Harold Rowe, Tess Chiamparino, Maria Gonzalez, Marlon Yarber

ABSENT: Chief Probation Officer Lee Seale, Sarah Davis

CALL TO ORDER: The meeting convened via Zoom video conference at 9:30 a.m. Commissioner Dennis Dulay welcomed participants.

Approval of January 22, 2021 Meeting Minutes

 Motion to approve minutes was made by Commissioner Fred Mills; Seconded by Commissioner Virginia Maulfair; All others present approve.

Report from Probation

- Maria Gonzalez shared the DPC Population Report. Probation is expecting on resident to arrive from DJJ. There are no residents or staff with positive COVID tests as of this meeting.
- Probation has met with Judge Borack and Judge Seave regarding increased gun charges and increased gang-related assaults, and assaults on staff members.
- School is back in full effect and other programs will begin opening in March.
- The DJJ workshop meeting in tentatively scheduled for March 8, 2021 from 5:30-7:30pm via Zoom.
- Marlon Yarber shared that probation is working with the DA and PD's offices regarding the issue of transporting 19-21 year old youth and where they will be housed

Probation was excused from the meeting at 9:49am.

Report from the Court:

- Judge Borack shared that the court is moving forward with creating a more secure track for serious offenders.
- Judge Borack also shared that the court is continuing to develop the next collaborative court

 the Juvenile Trauma Response Court. This court will operate similarly to CSEC. CPS is also
 working closely with this court with the goal being to focus more on the youth and the
 youth's needs.

Standing Committee Reports:

- Nominations: Commissioner Fred Mills shared that he continues to review the applications that are coming in. Commissioner Mills also shared that believes a goal of the Commission should be to have the Commission be more reflective of the population as a whole.
 - The group discussed strategy for recruitment and agreed that an informative bulletin will be created that will be distributed via email and on the Commission's website. Commissioners Dulay and Rowe volunteered to work on updated language for the website and bring to the Commission at the March meeting. Commissioner Rios will share information for an individual who could potentially make graphics for the group.
- Inspections: Commissioner Jane Claar shared that all 2020 inspections are complete. The group reviewed the draft STRTP form. Judge Borack suggested one edit – certified not approved.
 - o Commissioner Jane Claar will be sending around a blank form via email for Commissioners to sign up for 2021 inspection teams.
 - Commissioner Claar requested that updated contact information for inspection sites be provided to her.

Bylaws:

• The sub-committee for the Bylaws has a meeting set for February 18, 2021. They will provide an update of their progress at the March meeting.

New Business

- Rebecca will prepare and distribute Commission binders to those who have not yet received their binder.
- Commissioner Mills will have recognition plaques made for retired Commissioners.
- Commissioner Rios shared that anyone who needs the COVID vaccine can contact her.
- Commissioner Dulay requested that any March agenda items be submitted a week prior to the next meeting.

MEETING ADJOURNS:

Commissioner Dulay concluded the meeting at 10:55 a.m.

Respectfully submitted, Rebecca Hutchinson Judicial Services Assistant, Juvenile Justice

NEXT MEETING: Wednesday, March 17, 2021 – 9:30 a.m. – 11:00 a.m.

Via Zoom

Zoom information will be sent out by March 16, 2021.